WOODLAND ELEMENTARY
APRIL 2010 SBDM MINUTES
April 14, 2010/ 6 p.m.
The regular meeting of the Woodland Elementary School SBDM Council met at 6 p.m. in the Media Center.  Members present were Dana Ingram, Chalis Packer, Sharon Head, Sara Bollinger, James Moyers and Teresa Morgan.  Not present:  Vicky Todd.  Mary Silva recorded minutes.  No guests were present.

1.  OPENING BUSINESS

a.  The April agenda was approved by the council.

b.  The March minutes were approved by the council.  

c.  Good News – 

1)  The track team is doing very well and is representing our school in a very positive way.  Mrs. Packer, our track coach, is very proud of all the compliments she has been receiving about their good attitudes and all-out effort!

2)  Our academic team received the Hume Sportsmanship Award during the recent competition.


3)  Our CYS person from Ft. Knox starting working here this week.  We are excited about the extra help we can receive from this person.

2 STUDENT ACHIEVEMENT
Our student’s scores are getting better and better according to the performance calculator.
3.  PLANNING
a.  Allocations have been increased so we now have 4.0 instead of 3.5 assistants.
b.  CSIP 
1)  Results from map testing are looking very good.  Students have made adequate progress.  Social Studies instruction has increased, especially in 4th grade.  We have increased our parental contact on a variety of issues.

2)  In the next two weeks, we will conduct a climate survey of our teachers and staff, as well as our parents.

3)  We have received a KETS allocation and will purchase new computers for the classrooms.


4)  Behavior Interventionist – It was discussed whether we would prefer an assistant principal or a behavior interventionist.  We need and assistant principal who is strong in curriculum.  Our Ft. Knox CYS employee can help initiate behavior plans with students which would be additional help.


5)  Our kindergarten teachers will be going to Parkway Elementary for a day to help with transitions for the students.  We will also do some transition assistance with our students who will be going to North Middle School next year.


6)  There won’t be Section 7 $ in the budget for 2010-11.

4.  BUDGET REPORTS
a.  The council reviewed the March schedule of balances.

b.  Title I – We received an allocation of $94,000 at the beginning of the school year.  At the end of October, we received a new allocation which was $119,000 (an increase of $25,000) which leaves $17,000 in instructional monies left.  The council discussed the possibility of getting interactive slates for every classroom or the possibility of more computers or literacy comprehension kits.  Thoughts are to allow each teacher to choose between a computer or a slate.
c.  Title I – We would like to some of the money for more GT instruction on a full-time basis.

5. COMMITTEE REPORTS
a.  FRC – We reviewed the April  schedule and March Advisory Council minutes.  
b.  The March accident report was read by the council.
c.  Behavior Committee

d.  Moving Committee

e.  Scheduling Committee

f.  Uniform Committee

g.  Social Committee

6.  INFORMATION
a.  Child and Youth Services (CYS) Information explains what our CYS person and and cannot do at our school.
7.  NEW BUSINESS
None

8  EXECUTIVE SESSION

a.  Ron Ronk, Debra Keffer, Hershel Buckley, and Doris Sadler will all retire at the end of this school year.  Heather Angus, Stephanie Meredith and all part-time ESS employees have received non-renewal slips, as well as Jo Ellen Thomas and Joe Washington.  
The meeting was adjourned @ 7:40 p.m.
